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Parish Notes

news
Urban Partnership Coffee Hour at St. 
George’s Today
You’re invited to the Urban Partnership “Open 
House” Fellowship Coffee Hour, hosted by St. 
George’s Episcopal Church (1201 S. 26th St.) 
beginning 12:15/12:30 PM. Get to know fellow 
Episcopalians within our Partnership and see 
the home of St. George’s many community 
outreach ministries.

First Sunday Community Breakfast and 
Food Pantry Ingathering Next Week
The Cathedral will host our monthly 
Community Breakfast next Sunday, May 5. 
If you would like to lend a hand, servers are 
invited to arrive at 8:15 AM - no experience 
required. This is also the Sunday on which 
we gather items to support the food pantry at 
Calvary Episcopal Church, which serves clients 
of Central Louisville Community Ministries. 
Here are some items which are always helpful 
for them to receive: Canned vegetables, canned 
and dry pasta, canned meals, macaroni & 
cheese, peanut butter, jelly, canned fruit, cereal, 
and pasta sauce.

Pastoral Care Committee
Deacon Eva will be conducting training for 
Euchatistic Visitors on Wednesday, May 15 from
1:00 to 3:00 PM in the Chapter Room, 2nd Floor 
of Diocesan House.
      Taking the Eucharistic elements to those 
who are unable to attend worship in person 
offers a connection with their congregation and 
an opportunity to participate in this Holy Rite. 
While both Dean Matt and Deacon Eva will 
continue to take communion to members, they 
will also coordinate visits with recipients and 
our Eucharistic Visitorsas needs arise, allowing 
more frequent and regular visits.
      If you would like to learn more about this 
part of the Cathedral’s lay pastoral care
ministry, please consider attending this training.

2024 Nehemiah Action Assembly
Your Cathedral Social Justice Ministry delivered 
over 50 participants to Louisville’s largest 
community assembly devoted to solving 
serious community problems. Mayor Greenberg 
committed to recommend that CLOUT be 
included in monitoring the DOJ Consent Decree 
on abuses by LMPD. Superintendent Pollio 
committed to meet with CLOUT over the next 
two years to review reading proficiency test 
scores when they are released.
      The roughly 1000 Louisvillians in attendance 
signed cards asking for establishment of the 
Louisville Village. This virtual village is not 
a physical place but is a network of vetted 
service providers to help seniors age in their 
own homes. We are now working with a new 
potential sponsor. There are over 400 Villages 
across the nation. See  https://www.vtvnetwork.
org for a full understanding.
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Weekly Sunday Bible Study
Please join us for Bible Study at 9:00 on Sundays. 
We meet in the Chapter room on the second floor 
of the Diocesan House, and also via Zoom using 
the invitation below.  Just click on the following 
link: https://bit.ly/3RSozgS
      Our prayer before Bible study: “Blessed Lord, 
who caused all holy Scriptures to be written for 
our learning: Grant us so to hear them, read, mark, 
learn, and inwardly digest them, that we may 
embrace and ever hold fast the blessed hope of 
everlasting life, which you have given us in our 
Savior Jesus Christ; who lives and reigns with you 
and the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.” 

Three Week Queer Bible Study Continues 
This Week
Following up on the Queer Theology Study, 
this four-week Bible study looks at seven oft 
misinterpreted passages of scripture used to 
condemn homosexuality. Using the book, “Those 
7 References” by the Rev. John F. Dwyer, the class 
will take an in-depth look at each passage.
The class will meet in the Dean’s Hall at Christ 
Church Cathedral, 421 S. Second St. Class schedule 
is Tuesdays from 7:00 to 8:30 PM beginning April 
23 and concluding on May 7. There is no fee for the 
class, however, you will need to purchase the book. 
Register with The Rev. Rick Kautz at rickkautz@
gmail.com.

Feast of the Ascension
We hope you will join us for a festive service 
of Holy Eucharist to celebrate the Feast of the 
Ascension on Thursday, May 9 at 6 PM. The service 
will include the combined choirs of Christ Church 
Episcopal Cathedral and Calvary Episcopal 
Church singing the Schubert Mass No. 2 in G 
Major and Finzi’s “God is Gone Up”.

Cathedral Chronicle
The May issue of the Cathedral Chronicle will 
be published on Sunday, May 26.  This will be 
the final issue until September.  We welcome 
your submissions. Do you have news of ongoing 
ministries, upcoming events, information about 
things going on about the Cathedral this summer?  
The submission deadline is May 5th.  
      Please send submissions to 
chroniclechristchurch@gmail.com.

 Christ Church Cathedral
421 S. 2nd St., Louisville, KY 40202
502 • 587 • 1354
The Very Rev. Matthew Bradley • dean
matt@christchurchlouky.org

Amanda Chandler • parish coordinator
 amanda@christchurchlouky.org

      http://facebook.com/ChristChurchLouKY

updates

Midweek worship at the Cathedral
Major Feasts (in bold) are live streamed with 
services held in the nave. All other services are 
held in the chapel.
Tuesday, April 30: Propers for 5 Easter
Chapel Leader: Frazier Marsh
Celebrant: Amy Real Coultas
Wednesday, May 1: St. Philip and St. James, 
Apostles
Chapel Leader: Page Curry
Celebrant: Jason Lewis



Diocesan Pilgrimage to Montgomery/Selma
The Racial Healing Commission is planning a 
pilgrimage for September 25-28, 2024. Members 
from throughout the Diocese of Kentucky will 
meet in Montgomery, AL for a formational journey 
as we visit the 3 Legacy sites created by the Equal 
Justice Initiative: The Legacy Museum, The 
National Memorial for Peace and Justice, and the 
newest that just opened - The Freedom Monument 
Sculpture Park. 

A local guide and historian will lead us as we 
visit Hayneville (Jonathan Myrick Daniels 
Memorial) and Selma (Edmund Pettus Bridge). 
We will gather together at St. John’s Episcopal 
Church for discussion and prayer. Details will be 
announced later, but start making plans with your 
congregation to be there in September! Click here 
to express interest in attending the pilgrimage, 
and to receive more information as it becomes 
available: https://tinyurl.com/2p95jb39

Weekly Sunday Bible Study
Please join us for Bible Study at 9:00 on Sundays. 
We will meet in the Chapter room on the second 
floor of Diocesan House and via Zoom using the 
invitation below.  Just click on the following link:
https://bit.ly/3RSozgS

Applications accepted for United Nations 
2024 climate conference Episcopal 
delegation
Presiding Bishop Michael Curry invites all 
interested Episcopalians over 18 to apply to be 
a delegate—in person or virtually—to the 2024 
United Nations climate change conference, 
scheduled for Nov. 11-22 in Baku, Azerbaijan. 
Applications—found online in English (https://
tinyurl.com/4jnhvmp2) and Spanish (https://
tinyurl.com/242fdh7u)—are due by 5 p.m. ET 
May 6.
       Since 2015, Episcopal delegates have attended 
the Conference of the Parties of the United Nations 
Framework Convention on Climate Change 
(known as UNFCCC COP), which this year marks 
its 29th session. The UNFCCC is a multilateral 
convention adopted in 1992 to help stabilize 
greenhouse gas emissions. Nearly 200 parties have 
joined the convention.
Learn more about the conference here: https://
tinyurl.com/bde76vte
      Email creation@episcopalchurch.org with 
questions.



. . . for those celebrating birthdays
 Ann Barbieri, Gabe Durnil, Rob Guillen, Theresa Pope

Prayer is at the heart of Christian community. We use this space to bring before 
God and the community the needs of those we love. Please submit prayer 
requests for yourself and others to the church office: info@christchurchlouky.org. 
We will include those names here so that the community may join you in prayer..

We Pray . . . 

. . . in the Anglican Cycle of Prayer, for Church of Ireland 

. . . in the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, for Church of the Ascension, Bardstown      

. . . for Cathedral members in need of healing
Jim & Dean, TJ, Betty Banton, Kitten Lawless, Robert Huffman, Nancy Otto,
Donna Pottinger, Mitzi Schatz, Joy Stultz 

. . . for Cathedral members in our abiding prayers
Carol Brown, Dorothy Converse, Charles Cooksey, Michael L. Foster, Maurice Gordon, 
John Kiesel, Norma Laufer, Ashley Pasteka, Hollis Real, Ginger Shackleton, John 
Tederstrom, Tim Tice, Marcia Wilmet, Betty Lynn Williams

. . . for family and friends of Cathedral members                                                      requested by
William Kelly Beard, Ernest Ruppe

Judy Bradley, Ruby Hyde, Rollins Rubsamen
Marge Brown 
David Davies

 David Collett, Fonetta Collett, Kathleen Dina Betty Harrison
Janet Shedd & family, Savannah Wright 

Alex, Debbie, Laura, Hannah, Ryan, Ellis
Bety Banton, Kelly Brown, Gail & Alex Ocana 

Tom & Andy Rochester
Elizabeth Foster, Michael Foster

Ron Adams, Diane Flechler, Beth Fritton, David Grube, Judy Horton, Phillip Koloff,
Ann & Bill Lentz, Byron & Leilani Sprankle, Lindsay Tompkins, Neisja Yenawin

Forrest Cook, Mike Freund, Paul Fussenegger, Sr., David Hammer, Melissa Masterson
David Pearson, Karen Phillips, Morgan Phillips, Gibbs Reese, Alex Rohleder

Rorie Guillen
Betsy Vaughan

Shari & John, Eleanor Lucas Gregory
Eric Zoerb

Art, Nick & Sally, Judi, Gregg & Mary, Whitney, Elvin
John, Becky E., Paula Hamilton, Martha Hyatt, Dave Kalinowski, Peggy Kalinowski, Leisa, 

Kailey Caroline Potter, Kevin, Shay, Molly, Sammy, Noah, 
Foster care children in the Commonwealth of Kentucky 

Patsy Cox, Judy Cummins
David Ellis

Faith Aielts, Jim Trimpe, Katie
Mark, Ryan, Janice and Andy Carter

Michael, James, Joey
Mike Reisdorf, Khem Tice

Corbin Harris
 Diana Bonifield

Jared Stivers

Rob Beard
Matt Bradley
Carol Brown
Jerry Brown
Melinda Collett

Jim & Becky Collings
Dorothy Converse
Page Curry
Mike Foster
Bobbie Fritton

Vance Fritton

Rob Guillen
Angie Halliday
John Kiesel
Sissy Lanier
Terry Laun
Kitten Lawless

Jan Margerum
Jerry Marsh
Randy Peters
Mitzi Schatz
Tom Thill
Tim Tice
Carolyn Van Zant
Graham Whatley
Kay Shields Wilkinson

Additions or deletions to the Prayer 
Lists must be sent to Tom Thill 
thillt49@yahoo.com.


